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Mammoth High School Booster Club
Board Meeting Minutes
May 6, 2019
5:30-7:00 pm, MHS Library
Type of Meeting: Regular Meeting
Meeting Facilitator: Shanna Bissonette
Invitees: Shanna Bissonette, Antonette Ciccarelli, Nancy Cauzza, Terri Wolfe, Alisa Jones, Lois Klein, Chris Powell, Heidi Thompson, Kristy Williams, Lorena Weber, Stacey Posey, Kendra Knight, Dan Furness, Lori Schneider
I. Call to order: 5:36
II. Members in attendance: Shanna Bissonette, Antonette Ciccarelli, Nancy Cauzza, Stacey Posey, Heidi Thompson, Alisa Jones, Chris Powell, Connie Moyer, Cindy Podosin, Lisa Okomoto, Terri Wolfe, Kristy Williams
III. Approval of minutes from April 8, 2019: Antonette- moved, Kristy- Second.; Vote-passed
IV. District Reports
a) Superintendent Report-Lois Klein- not in attendance
b) Principal Report-Chris Powell- Thank you for the push on the weight room floor, the district is stepping up to get it done this summer.





Annie Rinaldi will be the principal at the high school next year.  She was the top candidate and the district is hoping some candidates may apply at the middle school.

We finished CAASP testing it went really well, better testing environment this year.  Most of the success goes to Lisa Okomoto and counseling department.  AP Testing is on going now and next week.





We did ski day, and stay back was not advertised well so most kids did not get involved.  We tried to do Senior Symposium model for the stay back kids.  

Prom is May 25th from 8-10pm, it will be held at the Village Conference Room, load buses at 7:30 here and load up at 10:00pm, return to school about 10:20
Confirmed we will do Every 15 Minutes, on May 23-24.  Working on who will be involved at this point.  






Senior trip is May 30- June 1. 





Senior breakfast and graduation is on June 14





Need suggestions on location for senior breakfast, use less food if it is in the gym.  Or have it at the Middle school MPR, or have it breakfast early in the MPR from 7:30—8:15 and awards start at 8:30 in the gym.  The suggestion from Boosters was early breakfast in the MPR and awards in the gym.
Final exams are wed, thurs, fri and seniors work out arrangements to take Friday finals early
June 17th is field day.  10-15 minute classes that day, then 2 hours of fun, with early release for the last day of school.

New hired Superintendent is from Hollister her name is Jennifer Wildman.  They bought a house and she has been here and will be here in May to look at the schools.  









The electronic sign is being worked on right now, we have the guy that installed it, one panel is out and should arrive Thursday, to be replaced.
c) Athletic Director-Heidi Thompson-
Softball had 13 games and they improved, baseball had 12 games but we lost 2 league games and missed out of playoffs.  We had multiple cancellations and only had one game at Whitmore.  Track finished on Sat. 2 runners went to CIF prelim-finals. 





 Before spring sports start we met with the town for what is expected, there was a lot of snow on fields and the track.  So for next year, we will meet in February to get ahead of the scenario.  We need to continue to inform the town of how disadvantaged our kids are in Mammoth with our fields still under snow.  The town budget does not have a lot of money to remove snow at Whitmore total facility, so we need to continue to inform town members.  Parents should go to the rec commission to get on the agenda to let them know of the concern.  We pay Bishop $25 per time used per field. 






Question: Tourism Expo, should not be held in the gym if we are using the gym for practice.  Qualify their facility request approval to the fact that if snow is removed from the fields by March 1st then they can use the high school gym.  The town has amended the facility use to allow hand blowers and the plastic shovels to remove snow on the fields and track.  






I have 2 coaching positions with zero possibilities they are Cheer and JV basketball boys.  Football is Martin Ezidro coach with same assistants.  Girls Soccer is Brittany Miller, boys soccer is Jose Garcia.
d) Treasurer’s Report- Nancy Cauzza – reserve accounts are up to date.
e) Treasurer’s Report- Terri Wolfe- Current Balance $59,237.61.  Cash balance and forecast for the end of the year.
V.  Board Reports & Discussion Items
a) President’s Report- Shanna Bissonette- 
b) Vice President’s Report-Antonette Ciccarelli- no report
c) Banners-Kristy Williams-Terri is trying to track down more banner money, Elise Howell may co-commit or possibly Kendra Knight
d) Membership- Stacey Posey-no report
e) Communication- Alisa Jones- no report
f) Teacher Luncheon-Lorena Weber- not in attendance, Chris Powell said date on luncheon is Wednesday 5/8/19 and then possibly one more for the last week of school.  Krissy and Ken may take this over next year.
g) Christmas Tree- Dan Furness: not in attendance
VI. Board Action 
a.) Scholarship forecast for 2019- met discussed “bubble class” and more and then we came up with the idea that we want to continue at the level we have been doing.  Students GPA’s are moving up and the higher GPA students are going up.  We came up with a scenario to move forward, we budgeted $15,000 this year which is about 20% of our budget but not to exceed $15,000.  We set award amounts, of 3.0-3.24 $200, 3.25-3.49 $250, 3.5-3.74 $350, 3.75-3.99 $500 and 4.0 and above $750 and we have decided to not distinguish between val and sal. with an increased amount.  If in future years we will use these numbers and then if there is more money to put in reserve then that is good.  Come back to the issue of date for graduation announcement.
This year’s class will receive $200, $250, $350, $475, $725

Motion by Terri- Move to set target future scholarships and we should establish a reserve of money that is unclaimed or excess budget money. Discussion will be open to move reserve $ above $5,000 to move to back to the general fund.  The budget will be 20% of budget not to exceed $15,000.  The scholarship will now give same money to all 4.0 not distinguish between valedictorian or salutatorian. Second- Antonette  ALL IN FAVOR
Discussion: Cindy would like val and sal to be distinguished just for future acknowledgement.  Antonette suggested no distinguishing between the val and sal.  Kristy add, a cap amount for reserve money to give these scholarships.  

VII. Old Business
VIII. New Business
a.) Suggestions/ Ideas: Legacy items to discuss, live streaming in the gym possibly.  Digital sound board was used at the play, this may be an idea. Quotes for next meeting, Shanna will email Lois about Paint for locker room and using bond money.
b.) Huskyfest June 9th

IX. Next Meeting –June 3, 2019 
X. Adjournment: 7:17pm
XI. Next meeting Discussion:  Board positions open, legacy project discussion
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